
LETTER TO THE EDITOR, 
ARIZONA REPUBLIC, 1939

Throughout the 1920s and 1930s, the U.S. enforced strict quotas or limits on immigration. Xenophobia and 
antisemitism were common during this time. Following increased violence against Jews in Europe, a group of 
interfaith leaders pushed for legislation that would ease quotas to allow refugee children to immigrate to the U.S. 
The Wagner-Rogers Bill of 1939 proposed admitting 20,000 German refugee children under the age of fourteen over 
a two-year period. Public sentiment was against the bill – many feared it would worsen the problem of 
unemployment and favored limits on all immigration. Though hearings were held on the bill, it didn’t receive 
enough Congressional support and was withdrawn before being brought to a vote. The following letter to the editor 
is one perspective that represents the feelings of many Americans in 1939. 

Source: Bill Williamson, “Alien Children,” Arizona Republic, 1939,  https://www.pinterest.com/pin/287878601161465219.

THINK IT THROUGH… 
• What were the writer’s main concerns about

admitting refugee children to the U.S.?

• What is the tone of the letter? How would

you describe the writer’s feelings about

refugee children and immigrants?

• What specific words or language most reflect

the writer’s viewpoints?

• How do the arguments in this letter compare

to opinions in the U.S. today on immigration?
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